

Point Leo Surf Life Saving Club Inc. ABN 83 471 063 765

ANNUAL REPORT

2005 ~ 2006



U19 5 Person R & R Team – Silver Medallists Australian Titles 2006 Kurrawa Qld

51 Years Service to the Community



Point Leo Surf Life Saving Club Inc.

Table of Contents

President's Report	2
Committee Members Meeting Attendance	
Treasurer's Report	
Membership Statistics	12
Club Captains Report	12
Vice Captain's Report	13
Chief Instructors Report	15
Team Manager's Report	15
Junior Report	17
Cadet Report	20
IRB Section Report	20
Beach Report	21
R & R Report	22
Board and Ski Report	24
Swim Team Report	25
President's Trophies	26
Awards	27
Minutes of Previous Meeting	28
Patrol Hours 2005/2006	30
Life Saving Awards	
Junior State Title Results	37
Senior State and National Title Results	38
Point Leo Swim Classic Results	39
Membership List	40

President's Report

The 2005/2006 season was a much quieter year than the previous one, in terms of major events. The decision not to host the State Nipper Titles as we moved into our 51st year gave the club a well earned rest. There were of course a number of significant events this year, the most memorable of which was the launch of the 50-year book. Those who have read the book will agree that the hard work of Dick Batchelor, Brian Horwood and Alan Warby has produced an outstanding record of the club's first 50 years. Our deepest thanks go to them and all those who made contributions to the various periods and aspects of club life.

The Club is in a sound financial position. In summary we achieved a profit of \$2,098 for the year, improved our cash position by \$14,938, and finished the year with Net Assets of \$574,597. Special thanks to our Sponsors, patrons, and all those who gave up their time to arrange and support our fund raising activities.

The membership profile of the club changed significantly compared to the previous year. Active members increase by 10%, Nippers decreased 13%, and Cadets decreased by 24% giving an overall decrease in membership of 9%. The major factor influencing the decrease was the limiting of Nipper places in this year's program. This was done to ensure that adequate resources where available to administer the revamped program. The fall in cadet numbers is an ongoing trend across the state and is of significant concern at State and club levels. Initiatives are underway and the coming season should see increased options for these members.

The club met all patrol obligations for the season and our thanks go to all patrol captains and patrollers who turned out, a job well done. It was disappointing to note the increased numbers of patrollers who failed to attend their rostered patrol. With the higher numbers of younger bronzies we are looking to broaden the Surf Rescue Team concept to provide increased opportunities for the development of leadership and life saving skills, while meeting some of the social objectives of this group.

Alison Keppell took on the Junior Activities Co-ordinator role for the first time this year and delivered a very successful program over the first two weeks of January. This was followed by well-organized competition training sessions for the junior competitors right through to the State titles. My thanks go to Alison and Rod and to all to members and parents that gave up their time to make this program possible. Basic surf skills and awareness are a very important part of a young persons safety skill set and we must continue to provide this service to as many young people as possible.

This year we had a large Junior Team which provided the club with good representation at local and state carnivals. They performed well throughout the season and should be congratulated for their commitment and overall performance.

The Senior Team also provided the club with good representation across all age groups and it was particularly pleasing to see the younger members taking on some very challenging conditions at some of the regional carnivals. John Horwood ensured to team made it to Portland for the States and, for the last time, to Kurrawa for the Nationals. The team competed well with the best performance being achieved by Gary Tierney's Under 19 R & R Team who captured Silver. Well done girls.

I would also like to make special mention of the way in which our competitors were supported at all levels of competition. You could almost guarantee to see more orange caps, uniforms or club apparel around every competition area supporting our competitors, no matter where they finished. The motivation this provides for the individual cannot be underestimated. Thanks to the cheer squads.



Congratulations go to three of our members who were selected in State teams. Tom Aliotti (pictured left) was chosen by Life Saving Victoria as a member of the State Team which competed in the SLSA Interstate Challenge at Freshwater in January. Amber and Teisha King were also selected in the Junior Development Team which competed in the Southern States Challenge at Penguin Beach Tasmania in January. Congratulations also go to James Keeran who was named Victorian Volunteer of the year after he was awarded the Graeme Long Memorial Medal from Life Saving Victoria.

Training is an integral part of every surf club and is becoming increasingly difficult. The burden of paperwork and assessment is increasing each year. Simone Williams assumed responsibility for training in addition to her duties as Club Captain. This onerous task was supported by a largely unrecognized group of trainers and assessor within the club. My personal thanks, as well as those of all active senior and junior members, go to this group. Without them we could not meet our obligations to the Club, State, or more importantly, the public.

One disappointing aspect of the season was the loss of our boat section to Woolamai. I am happy to report that Point Leo has a found a number of potential champions from within club ranks and that a couple of crews are braving the cold in preparation for next season. The challenge over the next couple of years is to build a section that is integrated will other youth development and retention programs within the club.

In closing I would like to thank the members of this year's committee. They have each made a contribution to the club and without their hard work the club would not be in the position it is in today. To those members who have indicated that they will be standing down, on behalf of the whole club, I would like to thank you for your service, commitment and dedication to the club and ask that you rest up so we can call on you again soon.

Richard Ellis Club President

Committee Members Meeting Attendance

James Anderson	1	Ben Nunan	1
Richard Ellis	9	Steve Roadnight	5
Chris Fennell	2	Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite	2
Andrew Gibson	6	Hayden Rydberg	4
David Higginbotham	1	Katie Simpson	1
John Horwood	9	Rod Smallman	0
Janis House	6	Roger Sowerby	4
Natalie Johnstone	5	Peter Taylor	1
James Keeran	7	Peter Whillans	0
Allison Keppell	4	Khali Williams	6
Rod Keppell	4	Kim Williams	10
Ryan Kwijas	6	Simone Williams	9
Morgan Lacey	1		

Treasurer's Report

POINT LEO SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. ABN 83 471 063 765

SPECIAL PURPOSE FINANCIAL REPORT

YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL, 2006

POINT LEO SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. ABN 83 471 063 765

STATEMENT BY COMMITTEE

AS AT 30TH APRIL, 2006

The Committee has determined that the Club is not a reporting entity as defined in Statement of Accounting Concepts 1:Definition of the Reporting Entity, and therefore there is no requirement to apply accounting concepts or standards in the preparation of these financial statements. The Committee have determined that this special purpose financial report should be prepared in accordance with those accounting standards and the basis of accounting outlined in Note 1 to the accounts.

In the opinion of the Committee:-

- a) the profit and loss statement and statement of cash flows have been drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the results of the Club for the year ended 30th April, 2006.
 - b) the balance sheet is drawn up so as to give a true and fair view of the state of affairs of the Club as at the 30th April, 2006.
 - at the date of this statement, there are reasonable grounds to believe that the Club will be able to pay its debts as and when they fall due.
- 2. The Club has during the financial year:-
 - kept such accounting records as to correctly record and explain its transactions and financial position;
 - b) kept its accounting records so that true and fair accounts of the Club can be prepared from time to time; and
 - kept its accounting records so that the accounts of the Club can be conveniently and properly audited in accordance with the Associations Incorporation Act.
- 3. The accounts have been properly prepared by a competent person.

This statement is made in accordance with the resolution of the Committee of Management and is signed for and on behalf of the Committee by:-

K Williams

Dated at Point Leo on the Day of June, 2006

POINT LEO SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. ABN 83 471 063 765

NOTES TO AND FORMING PART OF THE ACCOUNTS

FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL, 2006

1. SUMMARY OF SIGNIFICANT ACCOUNTING POLICIES

The following significant accounting policies have been adopted in the preparation of these accounts.

a) General

These financial statements are prepared for distribution to the members and for the purpose of fulfilling the requirements of the Associations Incorporation Act. The Committee has determined that the Club is not a reporting entity and therefore there is no requirement to apply the Accounting Standards in the preparation and presentation of these statements, except for those Standards specified in Schedule 1 of the Associations Incorporation (Prescribed Particulars) Regulations.

The financial statements have been prepared on the accrual basis of accounting using the historical cost convention and a going concern assumption. They do not take into account changing money values, or except where stated, current valuations of non current assets.

The accounting reports have been prepared on the basis of recognizing in dollar value only assets and liabilities generally described as cash based.

b) Principal Activity

The Club's sole activity is to provide life saving services and facilities for the community and its members. The Club did not carry out any trading activities during the financial year other than those incidental to the above activity.

c) Income Tax

No amount was required to be provided for income tax.

d) Property, Buildings and Amenities

Buildings and items of plant and equipment are recorded in the balance sheet at cost. The value of such items is brought to account as depreciation over the expected life of each asset.

TAYLOR PARTNERS PTY. LTD. CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS A.C.N. 006 597 235

R. MALE F.C.A N. TURNER F.C.A. G. JAMES C.A.

OUR REFERENCE

INDEPENDENT AUDITOR'S REPORT TO THE MEMBERS OF POINT LEO SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC.

Scope

We have audited the attached special purpose financial report comprising the Balance Sheet, Profit and Loss Statement and Accompanying Notes of Point Leo Surf Life Saving Club Inc. for the year ended 30th April 2006. The members of Point Leo Surf Life Saving Club Inc. are responsible for the preparation and presentation of the financial report and the information contained therein. We have conducted an independent audit of the financial report in order to express an opinion on its preparation and presentation. No opinion is expressed as to whether the accounting policies used are appropriate to the needs of the members.

Our audit has been conducted in accordance with Australian Auditing Standards to provide reasonable assurance as to whether the financial report is free of material misstatement. Our procedures included examination, on a test basis, of evidence supporting the amounts and other disclosures in the financial report, and the evaluation of significant accounting estimates. These procedures have been undertaken to form an opinion as to whether, in all material respects, the financial report is presented fairly in accordance with Australian accounting concepts and standards so as to present a view which is consistent with our understanding of the financial position of Point Leo Surf Life Saving Club Inc. and the results of its operations.

The audit opinion expressed in this report has been formed on the above basis.

Qualifications

It is not practicable for us to audit all monies received prior to the initial entry of those transactions in the accounting records. Accordingly, the audit of those receipts was restricted to the amounts recorded in the accounting records.

Qualified Audit Opinion

In our opinion, subject to the effects on the financial report of the matters referred to in the qualifications paragraph, the financial report presents a true and fair view of Point Leo Surf Life Saving Club Inc. as at the 30th April, 2006 and the result of its operations and its cash flows for the year then ended and is in accordance with the accounting policies described in the Notes to the financial statements,

TAYLOR PARTNERS PTY LTD CHARTERED ACCOUNTANTS

Date: 20 June, 2006

ulli JAMES, CA

Moorabbin

PARTNER

POINT LEO SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INCORPORATED BALANCE SHEET AS AT 30TH APRIL, 2006

2005	BALANCE SHEET AS AT SUTH APRIL, 2000	2006
2003	MEMBERS' FUNDS	2000
	Reserves	
\$572,499.76	Accumulated Profits	\$574 507 50
\$372,499.70	Accumulated Profits	\$574,597.50
	DEDDEGENTED DV	
	REPRESENTED BY:	
	CURRENT ACCETO	
	CURRENT ASSETS	
5.044	Cash at Bank	0.000.00
5,611	- General Account	2,933.03
41,808	- ING Direct	59,767.51
463	- Gift Account	619.65
47,882	Oash as Hard	63,320.19
500	Cash on Hand	200.00
500	Cash on hand - bar float	300.00
7,294	Stock on Hand - clothing inventory	13,568.49
1,513	Stock on Hand - bar	384.78
7,598	Receivables	1,661.00
0	Consolidated GST Accounts	0.00
	- -	70.404.40
65,287	Total Current Assets	79,434.46
	CURRENT LIABILITIES	
0	CURRENT LIABILITIES	0.00
0	Creditors	0.00
542	GST Payable	144.08
0	Bond on Equipment	0.00
542	-	144.08
64,745	WORKING CAPITAL	79,290.38
	PROPERTY PLANT AND EQUIPMENT	
567,541	Buildings at cost	567,541.45
173,421	- Acc Depreciation Buildings	183,274.00
394,120		384,267.45
00.500	F ' 0 F''	00.470.00
26,569	Furniture & Fittings at cost	22,179.00
13,823	- Acc Depreciation Furniture & Fittings	11,768.00
12,746		10,411.00
004 707	Coor & Equipment at acct	400 040 07
231,797	Gear & Equipment at cost	186,046.67
151,887	- Acc Depreciation Gear & Equipment	100,727.00
79,910		85,319.67
04.464	Coor & Equipment at Departs Value	22 664 00
34,161	Gear & Equipment at Donor's Value	33,661.00
13,183	- Acc Depreciation Gear & Equipment - Donors	18,352.00
20,978		15,309.00
507,754		495,307.12
\$572,499.76	NET ASSETS	\$574,597.50

POINT LEO SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INCORPORATED

PROFIT AND LOSS STATEMENT

YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL, 2006

2005		2006
	INCOME	
	Gifts	
0	Sponsorships	0.00
30,199	Gifts & Donations	24,540.25
12,528	Grants	25,989.39
2,158	Subsidies	2,485.85
	Facilities	
3,159	Equipment	949.99
3,276	Club Rooms	4,185.45
	Fund Deising	
8,586	Fund Raising John Marshall	11 024 22
22,104	Functions	11,924.32 602.73
2,104		2,210.35
2,133	Nippers 50th Anniversary Book	
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	9,663.65
1,077	Sundry	1,099.10
	Memberships	
4,383	Competition	5,227.25
14,332	Members	14,354.53
12,659	Nippers	10,790.89
6,632	Training Camps	8,950.89
1,727	Award	681.82
1,182	Joining	1,581.81
2,541	Bronze	0.00
15,994	Accommodation	13,925.91
20,991	Nippers State Titles	0.00
8,699	Bar	5,309.09
1,062	Interest	2,461.65
14,961	Uniforms	12,269.10
3,496	Other	5,948.47
262	Profit on Disposal of Assets	151.46
194,161	TOTAL INCOME	165,303.95
	EXPENSES	
12,436	Accommodation	23,214.82
800	Accountant/Audit	800.00
1,903	Administration	1,108.22
2,553	Awards	6,123.18
249	Bank Charges	237.10
7,167	Bar Purchases	3,922.78
6,567	Cleaning	5,354.65
12,298	Club Repairs & Maintenance	6,076.95
8,363	Club Supplies	5,914.74
2,183	Competition	3,089.02

2,107	Competition - Nippers	2,416.81
985	Competition - Equipment	505.00
0	Competition - R & R	3,320.25
0	Donations	200.00
251	Debits Tax	56.40
30,599	Depreciation	36,438.00
168	Equipment Hire & Replacement	54.55
2,202	Equipment Written-Off	3,180.00
0	50th Anniversary Book	8,768.81
924	First Aid	954.20
21,637	Functions	0.00
1,073	Information & Technology	230.00
13,127	Insurance	9,949.16
2,792	JM Swim	6,921.81
8,024	Nippers	3,831.75
14,363	Nippers State Titles	0.00
2,036	Patrol	3,458.98
2,468	Postage	2,378.13
2,339	Printing & Reproduction	1,926.43
629	Registration & Licences	403.89
1,818	Sponsorships	0.00
2,912	Sundry	1,225.20
4,549	Training & Development (incl equipment), Bronze camp	6,307.63
10,665	Uniforms	10,428.18
5,010	Utilities	4,409.57
972	Adjustments	0.00
186,170	TOTAL EXPENSES	163,206.21
7,991	NET PROFIT (LOSS)	2,097.74
564,509	Accumulated Funds brought forward	572,500
\$572,500	ACCUMULATED FUNDS	\$574,598

POINT LEO SURF LIFESAVING CLUB INCORPORATED STATEMENT OF CASH FLOWS FOR THE YEAR ENDED 30TH APRIL 2006

	Note	2006 \$	2005 \$
Cash flows from operating activities			
Receipts from Donors, members & other Income		137,099	172,971
Payments to suppliers and employees		-123,593	-152,115
Interest received		2,462	1,062
Grants Received		25,989	12,528
Income Taxes (Paid) Refunded	_		
Net cash provided by (used in) operating activities	2	41,957	34,446

Cash flows from investing activities

Proceeds from Sale of Plant & Equipment		4,445	545
GST Consolidated Account		0	6,662
Payments for property, plant and equipment	_	-31,465	-37,513
Net cash provided by (used in) investing activities	_	-27,019	-30,305
Cash flows from financing activities			
Proceeds from borrowings		0	0
Repayment of borrowings		0	0
	_		
Net cash provided by financing activities	-	0	0
Net increase (decrease) in cash held		14,938	4,141
Cash at beginning of the reporting period		48,882	44,741
Cash at the end of the reporting period	1	63,820	48,882

1. Reconciliation of cash

For the purposes of the statement of cash flows, cash includes cash on hand

and in banks and investments in money market instruments, net of outstanding bank overdrafts. Cash at the end of the reporting period as shown in the Statement of Cash Flows is reconciled to the related items in the balance sheet as follows:

Cash at bank - general account	2,933	5610.74
Cash at bank - donations account	620	463
Cash at bank - ING Direct	59,768	41,808
Cash on hand	200	500
Cash on hand - bar float	300	500
	63.820	48.882

2. Reconciliation of Net Cash provided by Operating Activities to Operating Profit after Income Tax

Operating profit (loss) after income tax Depreciation	2,098 36.438	7,991 30.599
Amortisation	33, 133	00,000
Provision for doubtful debts		
Loss on equipment written-off	3,180	2,202
Gain on sale of equipment	-151	-262
Increase (decrease) in income taxes payable		
Change in assets and liabilities:		
Decrease (increase) in Current Assets	791	-5,800
Increase (decrease) in Sundry Creditors	-398	-283
Increase (decrease) in provisions		
Net cash provided by operating activities	41,957	34,446

Membership Statistics

	200	2/03	200	3/04	200	4/05	200	5/06
Membership Category	M	F	M	F	M	F	M	F
Active Members (Junior & Senior)	77	51	61	48	65	50	63	63
Active Reserve	2	1		1		1		1
Cadet members	49	47	33	38	40	43	34	29
Other Members (Life/Hon/ Assoc/Long Service)	108	71	109	71	110	75	105	70
Junior Members	<u>161</u>	<u>152</u>	<u>154</u>	<u>134</u>	<u>164</u>	<u>144</u>	<u>123</u>	<u>144</u>
Sub Totals	<u>397</u>	<u>322</u>	<u>357</u>	<u> 292</u>	<u>379</u>	<u>313</u>	<u>325</u>	<u>307</u>
Totals	71	19	64	19	69	92	63	32

Club Captains Report

It is with great pride that I write my first Club Captains report for our 51st year. It has been a jam packed, fun filled season for me as I juggled the Captaincy, Chief Instructor and my competition commitments. I hope that I adequately filled the work boots left behind by Adam Woods this season. Early on, I realised I was never going to be 'Woodsy', so I had to shape it to suit me. However, he has been a huge support to me over the year, providing invaluable advice and no fuss honesty to help me complete this role.

Each season requires a lot of time and effort to be put in behind the scenes to allow the members every opportunity to patrol, compete, enjoy the clubhouse and develop new skills. This year was no exception and thanks must be given to the committee and the tireless members who have taken the time to help out around the Club. Also, to the Surf Rescue Team, who take on the challenge of commitment to volunteering to set patrols, and have once again met the required standard in water safety. We kept the public safe, which is a huge credit to you all.

This year also saw a boost in the number of senior competitors at carnivals; I am sure this will be discussed at greater length elsewhere. As a club we have a reputation as the most supportive and vocal on the beach; this was highlighted at the State Titles in Portland where our cheers of support could be heard the whole length of the 2km run track, and at the changeover leg of the Taplin relay. Mike Martin, the president of our association even commented on how supportive we are of our fellow club members. This also extends to the Junior Competitors who at the Club Championships yelled and cheered, even in R & R! Your club pride is fantastic and is a true testament to the strength and support of our great club.

The Club Championships grew in size again this year, and with the initiative of the combined

Junior and Senior Competition races, it will continue to develop over future years. It was a fantastic family day for Point Leo, where members from all aspects of the club came together and celebrated. A huge thank-you must go to John Horwood and Rod Keppell for their organisation of the event. A special mention goes to all the Dads who competed in the Open Men's events; it was a great sight to see!



Tom Aliotti and Hayden Forrest - U13 Board Rescue

I have had such great support from all of the active members, parents, committee members and the executive over this season. To all of the young guys in the club – your support, friendship and positive attitude for everything that I ask of you is invaluable and I hope that it will continue into the future when you all take on some of my roles! To my Mum and family, thanks for putting up with me and supporting me over this season whilst I struggled to keep up with everything and being there to throw ideas around. To Richard Ellis, Gary Tierney, John Horwood, and Andrew Gibson – I could not have made it through this season without your support and guidance and I thank you for your understanding and wise words. I stayed on track!

Congratulations on a fantastic season!

Simone Williams Club Captain

Vice Captain's Report

Unfortunately, after the great success of last season, we fell in quite a hole with Patrols this season. The problems were mainly:

- Surf Rescue Team members who didn't keep their commitment to patrol or get a sub for every rostered patrol. We had a whopping 101 missed patrols compared to an average under 50 in the previous three seasons.
- Very bad timekeeping, with late arrival and early departure.

This may have been partly due to the increase in competition teams, with people needing to do more hours to cover their patrol and competition commitments. This season we had five patrols which included competitors, compared to only four in previous years. It may be that as competing gets more emphasis, patrols get less. Our two inspection scores in the Inter Club Patrol Competition were excellent followed by abysmal, so we do not expect to feature when results are announced.

Surf Rescue Team Patrols were as follows:

Patrol 1	Patrol 3	Patrol 5	Patrol 7
Cam Roth	Michelle Royal-Heb'	Andrew Gibson	Malcolm Marcus
Kate Chipperfield	Richard Ellis	Julia Treadwell	Gary Hartley
Hayley Marks	Katie Simpson	Luke Treadwell	Felicity Ford
Felicity Malesa	James Anderson	James Forrest	Harriet Gibb
Charlotte Sowerby	Hayden Rydberg	Alex Mantell	Tara Darcy-Evans
	Tom Aliotti	Angus Troup	Mick Treadwell
	Dayna Lawrence	David Gearing	Miranda Roadnight
Patrol 2	Patrol 4	Patrol 6	Patrol 8
Mark Tierney	James Keeran	Clayton MacDonald	Euan Ellis
Mayumi Knight	Khali Williams	Max Mollenkopf	Monty Frankish
Ryan Kwijias	Amelia Hughes	Jess Sunderland	Simone Garner
Nat Johnstone	Louise Keeran	Deanna Spinks	Tom Cooper
Julia Sowerby	Emily Keeran	Jarryd Williams	Barney Frankish
Tom Denehy	Ben Nunan	Ellise Williams	Tom Ellis
Neil Mills	Michael Nunan	Edwina Stawell	Jack Garner
Josh Ferguson			

Patrol Hours

Patrol hours and dates for individuals can be viewed on the Point Leo website and towards the back of the Annual Report. Top Patrollers were:

James Keeran	107	Charlotte Sowerby	50
Tom Keeran	72.5	Emily Keeran	47
Andrew Gibson	60.5	Ellise Williams	43.5
Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite	58.5	David Gearing	41.5
Richard Ellis	56	Siobhan Marks	40.75
Gus Troup	52.5	Edwina Stawell	40.5
Tom Ellis	52.5		



Congratulations again to James Keeran, who blitzed the field for the fourth year in succession to complete the most individual hours. Despite being hospitalised for several weeks and disabled for a few more, James did 107 hours on patrol, which does not include many additional hours of Water Safety, Training, Maintenance and general Club support. Tom Keeran must also get an Honourable Mention for his 72 hours – a tremendous effort for someone not in the Surf Rescue Team.

	<u>Total</u>	Rostered	<u>Missed</u>	_	
	<u>hours</u>	<u>hours</u>	<u>patrols</u>	<u>Summary</u>	<u>Hours</u>
Patrol 1	199.25	228	15	Surf Rescue Team	1697.75
Patrol 2	161	272	16	Non SRT	911.75
Patrol 3	280.5	238	16	Grand Total	2609.50
Patrol 4	244	266	14		
Patrol 5	251	259	7		
Patrol 6	187	273	15	Active members	189
Patrol 7	185	245	8	No. who patrolled	131
Patrol 8	190	224	9	No.< 16 hours	68

Equipment

IRB motors again had an outstanding season, with good starts and few breakdowns. This is three seasons in a row where we have had minimal IRB motor problems, which is a huge credit to James, Richard and their helpers. The patrol trailer was given a new lease of life with a repaint. She regularly had flat tyres but these may have been human intervention. The poor old shelter managed another season, requiring ongoing repair. The gator served another season without too many hiccups and managed the hill without too many problems. Rescue boards were kept in good repair for the second year in a row.

Rescues and First Aids

	05-06	04-05	03-04	02-03
Rescues	3	5	13	10
First Aid major	3	2	9	0
First Aid minor	27	96	68	31
Preventive Actions	858	369	735	427

Andrew Gibson Vice Captain

Chief Instructors Report

This season I didn't have my 'training' training wheels and, after learning a lot from my previous season, the year went much more smoothly. However the deal was that I became Club Captain and someone else did this job! Never mind, I secretly love this role in the club and take a huge amount of personal satisfaction from it. We requalified and trained over 200 members in Lifesaving awards. The standard of all candidates was remarkable and we know our beach is in safe hands!

Toby Dobell, our District Officer was a valuable ally to have this season, and was most helpful with all my requests and questions. The final rollout and update of Certificate II – Public Safety occurred and was successfully completed by all active club members. This season also saw the introduction of Surfguard into the Training and Assessment portfolio for all awards to be processed and approved. Whilst this will cut out a lot of the paper work in the future and improve the accuracy of the awards system, for this year it was a little tougher as we had to make sure that everyone had all of their existing awards connected to their name with the correct award numbers, including all the Nippers! It was a time consuming and thankless process, but we managed to get it organised in the end. A huge thanks goes to Kim Williams for helping me keep track of all the awards and proficiencies. Awards obtained this year included; Bronze Medallions, Lifesaving Star, Basic Resuscitation Certificates, Advanced Resuscitation Certificates, IRB crew and Drivers awards, Trainers and Assessor qualifications and Defibrillation certificates. A full list of awards can be viewed at the back of the Annual Report.

I cannot run the training section of the club without my fellow trainers and assessors. Their knowledge far outweighs mine; I am just here to organise them! To Janis House, James Keeran, Max Mollenkopf, Monty Frankish, Euan Ellis, Natalie Johnstone, Khali Williams and Katie Simpson, THANKS FOR EVERYTHING!!!!!! To my new trainers and helpers on Bronze camp – Ryan Kwijas, Simone Garner, Rose Anderson, Dayna Laurence, Madeline Nunan (the genius chef!), Gemma McEgan and Andy Morris - congratulations on joining the training army. Be prepared to take over soon! A huge thanks especially goes to Nat and Ryan who did all of the running around for Bronze camp to make sure there would be food to eat and a clean place to sleep – with their commitment and dedication they have both been a real asset to the club this season. Max, Monty and Euan - the 'milk' incident certainly adds to the folklore of 'Bronze camp' and I am sure you'll top it this coming season! Thanks for your ongoing support and looking after me when I am sure that everyone is going to fail the exams. I couldn't do it with out you!

With schooling and other commitments I hope not to have to be Chief Instructor again this season, but I will still be involved in an advisory capacity. This coming season sees some huge changes being made to the Resuscitation and Spinal aspects of training; this will be a huge task to roll out. However, they are positive changes and will bring us into line with International standards. I hope that everyone will embrace and learn these changes to assist with a smooth transition.

Simone Williams Chief Instructor

Team Manager's Report

Team Leo has experienced a busy time this year. After local carnivals at Ocean Grove, Anglesea, Jan Juc and Fairhaven the club competed in the Rescue2006 World Titles at Lorne, the States at Portland and the Nationals at Kurrawa. And of course we were represented at the Manly and Freshwater carnivals in NSW over the long weekend in January.

Our involvement at the local carnivals was highlighted by the emergence of a number of exciting young competitors. The club entered almost fifty competitors at these carnivals, many of these members competing for Point Leo for the first time in senior ranks.

In the beach area where Nat Johnstone and Ryan Kwijas have spent a lot of time coaching and advising the new blood, Amelia Clifford, Matt Tardif, Tom Keeran, Nathan Redfern, Amber King and Madeleine Ulbrick did very well in their first senior competitive year. Likewise the young gun swimmers and board riders like Kate Sunderland, Felicity Malesa, Phillipa Birch, Tom Denehy, Matt Rawlings, Georgia Leach and the Edwards trio, Anthony, Luke and Blake showed enough promise to indicate that if we can keep these guys together, and add a few others that are waiting in the wings, Leo will be a force in the years ahead.

At the Rescue2006 World Titles Leo entered a team of nine in the Interclub Teams carnival at Lorne over the 24th to 26th February 2006. Nat Johnstone, Morgan Lacey, Hayden Rydberg, Haydn Tierney, David and Andrew Morris, James Anderson and Tom Aliotti competed in surf races, beach flags, sprints and relays, skis, boards, board rescue, the iron, Taplin relay and the rescue tube rescue. Ryan Kwijas was our entrant in the 2km run.

The competition was pretty hot at this carnival and whilst our guys didn't feature in any finals we certainly made semis; Ryan had a creditable 8th in the run and our first effort in the rescue tube rescue had to be seen to be believed. It was a pity that this carnival was not promoted a little better as it was a great opportunity to see some of the best surf competitors in Australia competing in Victoria.

The State Titles were held at Bridgewater Bay some 17kms from Portland. Our hosts Portland SLSC really put on a terrific carnival in an ideal location and the event was a credit to everyone involved. We ended up with a team of 31 competitors and a group of 25 eager to help supporters.



Competitors at State Titles Portland

Then it was on to Kurrawa for the Nationals. Collectively Leo had a group of more than 50 competitors, families, supporters and officials mainly housed at Markham Court, our base up there for the past seven Nationals. It is a huge event – 224 clubs and some 6400 competitors in the Open carnival and 188 clubs and 2100 competitors in the Masters. And, of course, this was the last Nationals at Kurrawa after a period of ten years at this venue. For the next three years the Nationals are scheduled at Scarborough Beach, Perth.

As usual it was a terrific week up there. Our Masters competitors, Garry Rydberg, Gary Tierney and Dave Russell, did well – not far off a medal in the Teams and David was right up there in the tube and surf race. No doubt our section leaders will go into more detail about the club's success or otherwise in the surf and on the beach in the Nationals. All I can add is that the whole week is a terrific example of how good it can be if everyone in the touring party puts in and works together.

Over the whole carnival season I received fantastic support from a number of club people. The Anderson, Aliotti, Garner, Laurence, Morris, Nunan, Tierney, Rydberg, Simpson and Williams's families will do anything that is requested of them and more; when you have support like that it is not hard to actually enjoy yourself. And the club could not have had a better group of section leaders than Morgan Lacey, Hayden Rydberg, Nat Johnstone and Simone Williams.

Many thanks also to our Treasurer/Registrar, Kim Williams and to the club's Vice-Captain, Andrew Gibson for continually updating me on vital statistics regarding the eligibility of our members to compete at carnivals. Very important!

Without Gary Tierney I would be in big strife as he is always ready to help with anything – general advice, trailer towing, putting up, dismantling and packing the tent and then at the end of the day packing the gear back in the trailer. Our carnival officials John Williams, Gary Tierney, Simone & Khali Williams, Garry McKellar and Jan Williams (at the States) must be sincerely thanked because without them we would not be at carnivals. A special mention goes to Richard Ellis and Luke Treadwell for IRB duties at Fairhaven and to the old-timer Bruce Walker for the thankless job of towing the gear trailer to Kurrawa.

After six years in the role of Team Manager I think I need a break and will not be standing for re-election next year. Many thanks go to everyone who has given me fantastic support over the years, particularly our competitors, a wonderful group who always mean well, but can be a little (just a little) frustrating at times.

John Horwood Team Manager.

Junior Report



Wow what a year! Again the Point Leo Juniors proved to be a significant force in our region and at the State Titles. We had approximately 280 juniors pass through the program this season with around 90 competing at the State Titles in Warrnambool. This year we introduced a few changes to bring the juniors more in line with the senior structure of the

club. Our aim was to unify the club so we would train and compete as one.

These changes included a competition fee which covered all entry fees, insurance, and a team shirt. The 7 to 11 age groups are now known as the Point Leo "Cubs" and the 12 to 14 age groups are now known as the Point Leo "Young Lions". They were trained by senior members Natalie Johnstone, Ryan Kwijas, Tom Aliotti, Morgan Lacey and Dayna Laurence and coordinated by James Anderson aka "The Lion Tamer". This was the most exciting joint program the club has seen in years and we can't thank these seniors enough; they were inspirational and simply adored by the juniors. This training culminated in the combined Senior and Junior Club Champs day, and all who were present that day will testify to the success of this venture.

Another exciting change was the introduction of the Junior Co-captains. This was done to promote leadership and give the younger kids role models to identify with within their own peer group. The 2005/06 Co-captains are Hayden Forrest and Bella Hartley; they are without doubt future leaders of the Point Leo Surf Lifesaving Club and showed this numerous times throughout the season by encouraging others and leading by example. The Junior Co-

captains were awarded a cadet competition board for them to use whilst competing for the club, but which remains the property of the club.

The final change was to introduce surf education to the program with the help of Charlotte Sowerby, Madeline Nunan and Toby Dobell; the juniors completed a work book including topics such as rips, first aid and general safety. This is compulsory for all juniors to complete and is a requirement of LSV. The Lifesaving Star program was also expanded this season and run over three and a half days by Simone Williams. The feed back from this program was amazing and a credit to Simone.



Club Championship Day

Bella Hartley and Hayden Forrest

This was an amazing day, for the first time the whole club came together as one. Thanks go to Richard Ellis and the committee, with special thanks to John Horwood, Gary Tierney and Simone Williams. The highlight of the day was the four combined events which have become annual and keenly sought after. The four combined event plaques are proudly on display upstairs in Dudes Bar. It was great to see the juniors cheering for the seniors by name and feeling part of a fantastic team. The day finished with a fundraiser and auction night led by Mark Tierney and was attended by around 100 members from all areas of the club. It was a fantastic night and one to watch out for next season. The fund raiser was a huge success largely due to Brendan Riseley who had a crack at just about every item on offer.

New Equipment

The juniors now have their own pop up shelter which was purchased by the club and will be on the beach for all to use during training and competition days.

State Championships

Congratulations to all members who made the long journey to Warrnambool for the 2006 State Titles. We had around 90 competitors and officially finished fourth, however there are still two events to be tallied which will alter the final result and push us into outright third place. This is a fantastic result against the strong surf coast clubs on their turf. Our strength lies in the depth across all age groups; where the other clubs have two or three superstars we have the superstars as well as a large contingent that keeps trying and has a never say die attitude. It was great to see everybody in their team shirts; team spirit is alive and well. Special thanks to the Aliotti and Roadnight families for towing the gear trailers, this is appreciated by all and without their help we would be lost.

Full results of the State Titles can be viewed at the end of the Annual Report. The total tally of medals received was:

Gold Medals x 15 Silver Medals x 16 Bronze Medals x 10

Along with these medals Point Leo also had 36 placings in the top six. There were many individual outstanding efforts over the week end in some very trying conditions.



Junior State Titles Team Warrnambool (and new tent)

The age group leaders have a vital and unenviable role, especially on competition days when emotions can run high. Rod and I would especially like to thank these leaders as we know the pressure they are placed under and the enormous amount of work they do just to get the kids to the line.

Under 7 Sarah Thiele Under 8 Lisa Gillies Under 9 Jane Callander Under10 Maryann Egan Kim Gleeson Under 11 Under 12 Liz Hartley Under 13 Kim Aliotti Under 14 Liz Bird

BBQ

The fabulous BBQ team, Al Buxton, Steve Roadnight, Richard Ellis and Robyn Greene: what can we say about this tireless team that cooks thousands of sausages each season raising around \$4,000 to help purchase equipment for the Juniors. To put this into perspective that buys 4 fibre glass boards or 10 nipper boards each year. This enables us to purchase new equipment and provide the best we can for the kids.

The program relies heavily on parent helpers. We are extremely lucky to have involved in the club so may skilled parents who give up their time to make the program a success. Special mention to the following:

Mike Starr – basic resus/medico extraordinaire Julia O'Shaughnessy and Brendan Riseley-sprints Rob Gawn - swim/wade Jane Starr – water safety Louise Curtin – water safety Dave Neal - boards / amazing ambo

Leanne Young - flags Mark Aliotti – boards Andrew Forrest – boards Julian Feller - swim/wade Bo Curtis - boards

James Keeran - IRB / can-laying David Russell - IRB / can-laying

David Gearing - IRB Jenny Burgess – uniforms

Sponsors

We are continuing to develop relationships with sponsors and this year we were fortunate to have the SWATCH GROUP, McDONALDS Hastings and HEINZ supporting the juniors. We are grateful of their support and look forward to developing these ties further.

It has been another successful year for the juniors; each year we build on the last ensuring a bright future for the club. I would personally like to thank all the parents for getting their kids to the beach and involved in this valuable program. We have had unwavering support from the president Richard Ellis who has put in many cold hours on the beach long before the juniors arrive ensuring that everything is in place and safe, as well as being an endless resource and sounding board. Kim Williams also contributes heavily to the program by doing hours of registrations, competition forms and fees, emails, updates on the web site, printing etc, the list goes on; we are indebted to her for her tireless efforts. We are passionate about the program and hope you continue to support it.

See you on the beach.

Alison and Rod Keppell Junior Co-ordinators

Cadet Report

This year, once again, our young Cadets have been the life of Point Leo, on and off our beach. Our Cadets should be proud that they have been in the top ranks of patrol hours, competed at the highest level in State competition and made lifelong friendships with other members of Point Leo SLSC. This year we saw the introduction of the Youth Involvement Program (YIP's); a State program designed to keep our Cadets interested in our club. We held a barbeque early in the season with most of our YIP's attending and having a great day. The Youth Involvement Program has been a great start in our attempt to retain young members of Point Leo. Next year the Cadet section is looking to be even better with the program being revamped internally to cater more specifically for the individual needs of our club. So watch out in future newsletters for more information on how we are going to make next season the biggest yet!

Congratulations go to Felicity Malesa who was selected to attend a Youth Leadership Camp run by Life Saving Victoria. She enjoyed the camp and has many great ideas to bring back to the club.

At a competitive level we saw many awesome efforts by our Cadets, but there a few standouts. At the Victorian State Titles we saw Kate Sunderland complete an amazing swim in the chilly waters of Portland. Felicity Malesa and Phillipa Birch also had outstanding swims early in the season in the huge seas at Jan Juc; this was the biggest surf of the season. Tom Aliotti, Nathan Redfern, Matt Tardif, Tom Keeran and Jack Garner all had great seasons. Special mention must go to Nathan, who at his first surf carnival brought home the beach flags pennant.

Thanks must go to all the Cadets who create such a great atmosphere by just being at the club every weekend, helping out on Patrol, with Nippers or at functions. Your efforts don't go unnoticed and I look forward to seeing you all next year for an even better season!

Khali Williams Cadet Co-ordinator

IRB Section Report

At the end of the 2006 season, the Club's records show that the surf rescue boat section has sixty one qualified members, of who, twenty two are trained drivers. The Club boasts a fleet of four inflatable boats, two soft hulled and two hard hulled. We have four Tohatsu 25hp outboard motors.

The last addition is a new hard hull IRB, fully fitted out, with a new motor and purpose built road transport trailer, purchased with a grant from the Community Safety Emergency Support Program (CSESP), together with Club funds. This boat will be put into service in the 2006/2007 season.

The season has been relatively trouble free mechanically, although we have suffered, along with numerous LSV clubs, from a shortage of qualified and proficient drivers and crew. This has put strain on patrols with, on some occasions, patrols being set without designated drivers. Fortunately we have been able to fill all our patrol requirements thanks to unselfish and dedicated members who have stepped up and helped out when necessary. This shortage of drivers and crew, as mentioned, is not peculiar to Leo. LSV have recognized the problem and are taking steps to boost the numbers by lowering the age of crew to 15 years and proposed changes to the IRB driver's course, making it easier to obtain the necessary qualifications. Hopefully, these changes will be in place for the upcoming season.

We have, in addition to our patrol requirements, provided water safety for all Bronze and Lifesaving Star courses, provided can laying and water safety for the nipper programme, serviced the Point Leo (John Marshall) Swim Classic, performed compulsory carnival duties and assisted other LSV clubs in their requirements.

The success of the season has been due to the responsible attitude shown by all members for the equipment and the adherence to the powerboat code of conduct. I am pleased to report that there have been no injuries recorded in the section, apart from the various bruises and bumps that are part of the job. Thanks to all.

The Club is a participant in the LSV Emergency Response and Management program, with a focus on our area of operations. This participation is a duty that we have to LSV and our larger Community and requires us to be operationally ready to answer emergency calls in our locality, subject to availability of our members. In the performance of this duty it is imperative that our gear and equipment is in tip top condition and available at short notice in case we are called on, even out of normal patrol hours.

In order that we can continue to perform to our own high expectations and that of our Community, we need to recruit more crew and drivers and to maintain the skills of existing qualified drivers and crews. It is intended to run a driver's course for the new season and we encourage all eligible members to consider undertaking this course.

The minimum qualifications for IRB Driver are: Hold a current SLSA Bronze Medallion Hold a current SLSA IRB Crew Certificate Be 16 years of age or older.

Qualifications for IRB crew are: Hold a current SLSA Bronze Medallion Be 15 years of age or older.

Up-skill and refresher sessions can be run, as required, for qualified drivers and crew, both at Leo and perhaps now at other beaches where we can test ourselves and improve our skills in more challenging surf conditions.

Another issue is the ability to locally train IRB instructors and assessors. I encourage any experienced driver to think about gaining their Training Officer (IRB) Certificate, so that you can help your Club by training candidates become crew and drivers.

In conclusion, I wish to thank the Club Committee, Club Captain, Patrol Captains, IRB drivers and crews and all members for their support over the season and trust that next season will see the section grow and perform all duties professionally and safely.

James Keeran IRB Captain

Beach Report

The Beach Team season was the best Point Leo has ever had. Members of the team did exceptionally well at all the carnivals, especially States, where they came home with seven medals. Ryan still hasn't wiped the smile off his face!

For the first time Point Leo had a squad that trained together throughout summer. Not only did we train at Leo on the beach, but also regularly doing hills, sand dunes and stairs; along with this we made regular trips to Ballam Park to train on the track.

Throughout the season Point Leo consistently placed in the top eight for most of the beach events. Tom Aliotti and Matt Tardif consistently placed in the top three for their age group in both flags and sprints, Andy Morris, Nathan Redfern and Jack Garner were consistent in placing in the top eight for both their sprints and flags throughout the season. Amelia (Milly) Hughes and Amelia (Milsy) Clifford were up there in the top six for the U/17 flags and U/17



sprints. Milly Hughes even gave open flags a go, to keep me company, and did exceptionally well. Also for the first time in a long time Point Leo had beach relay teams. Tom Aliotti, Matt Tardif, Jack Garner and Nathan Redfern (pictured below) made up the U/17 Beach relay and the U/19 Beach Relay consisted of Tom Aliotti, Andy Morris, Jack Garner and Nathan Redfern. Both relays did remarkably well, coming home from states with a bronze medal each. Well done guys, and a huge thanks to Milly, Milsy and Georgia Leach who I convinced to run with me in the open female beach relay at numerous carnivals.

These great results are a reflection of the training and the hard work really paying off. The beach team is using the winter months as an opportunity to keep fit and work on their strength. We are all preparing for another great season. Every so often we all get together to train and catch up. We are planning to try to keep the 2km beach run a regular event at the carnivals as there was such a great turn out at States. Good luck to Ryan and Jack in this event.

Special thanks go to Ryan Kwijas, Tom Aliotti, Milly Hughes, Milsy Clifford and Jack Garner who consistently made the effort to come along to training sessions and who really put in the hard work. If it wasn't for you guys I wouldn't have a beach team at all.

Members who competed for the beach team over the season include; Ryan Kwijas, Tom Aliotti, Jack Garner, Andy Morris, Milly Hughes, Milsy Clifford, Tom Keeran, Matt Tardif, Nathan Redfern, Madeleine Ulbrick, Amber King, Monty Frankish, James Clyne and Ben Nunan. Mention must also go to Hayden Rydberg who made a guest appearance in the Open Men's Beach Relay team at the Nationals. Well done to everyone for a great season. I'm looking forward to an even bigger and better season next summer.

Natalie Johnstone Beach Captain

R & R Report

Point Leo's R & R teams started season 2005/06 confident that the club could improve on the results of the previous year. The senior women's team was unchanged from 2004/05 and with the benefit a season together were confident of a successful season. The Under 19



team members had all competed together for many seasons and were in fact the same team that had started out in 2001 as an Under 16 team. The Under 17 team were mainly new to R & R but showed plenty of enthusiasm.

Under 17 Team

Georgia Leach - Patient
Tom Denehy - Belt Swimmer
Jess Sunderland - Reel Person
Jack Garner - First Line
Amelia Hughes - Second Line
Amelia Clifford - Belt Swimmer, Patient

With three new members the Under 17 team needed a lot of time to learn the R & R event. Training over the Christmas break was encouraging and a win at Jan Juc carnival gave the team plenty of hope. However conflicting time pressures (school, sailing, work, water polo, family etc) resulted in little training from mid January until immediately prior to the State Titles. A silver medal at the Titles was an excellent result considering how much training the team had been able to achieve.



Senior Women's Team.

Mayumi Knight - Patient Morgan Lacey - Belt Swimmer Katie Simpson - Reel Person Simone Williams - First Line Khali Williams - Second Line

After an encouraging start to the season and a moderately successful trip to Sydney for the Freshwater and Manly carnivals the senior women's team struggled at the

Victorian Titles, finishing with silver and bronze medals. Training intensified as the team prepared for the Australian titles and the team was confident of better performances at Kurrawa. A poor first round run through saw the team in 14th place with only a slim chance of progressing through the second round to the final. The girls "dug deep" for the second round and an outstanding run through improved their position from 14th to 6th and earned them a place in the final. The team could not repeat their second round performance and finished 6th in the final. While it was satisfying to reach the final, the end result was disappointing and nowhere near the team's hopes and expectations. Pleasingly the majority of the team will continue next season when hopefully they can finally win the title they have strived for over the past four years.



Under 19 Team

Madeline Nunan - Patient Dayna Laurence - Belt Swimmer Simone Garner - Reel Person Lucy Mollenkopf - First Line Rose Anderson - Second Line

Following the return of Rose Anderson from overseas the team soon commenced training. The team improved steadily all year and had success at the Victorian titles with two silver medals. Training frequency and intensity increased during February and March and the

team arrived at the Australian titles optimistic for a good result. A solid first round run through had the girls 7th overall; an excellent second round run through qualified the team into the final in 6th place. Under the pressure of an Australian titles final the team did their best ever run through and won the silver medal; an excellent and well deserved result for a team that has worked hard and long for their success.

My thanks go to all R & R competitors for your efforts during the season.

Gary Tierney R & R Coach

Board and Ski Report

For the Board and Ski section the season began late in winter last year with the conducting of monthly training sessions at the club. The training sessions, to the credit of the competitors, were well attended considering the fact that most sessions were held on days where it was around 15 degrees, windy, raining and no surf. I must thank that group of competitors for making the effort leading into last season. I'm sure they would all agree with me in saying that it was a good platform to launch off into the season.

The off-season also saw the Board and Ski section pick up a new competitor to the team in James Clyne. Euan Ellis introduced him to the club on one of the not so friendly training days. This did not deter him and he has since become a regular at training and competition. James has shown large amounts of enthusiasm towards his paddling this season and the improvement has been noticeable. Congratulations on the season to James.

The other big move in the Board and Ski section was the purchase of the Lorne double ski. This purchase was put in place for the use of our two elite ski paddlers, David Morris and Haydn Tierney. For anybody who had the privilege of watching an Open Men's Double Ski race at any carnival this year, you probably would not be surprised to hear that David and Haydn did not do any training together before racing. The boys did slowly get better and better and if it wasn't for some bad luck that they had in a few races, they might have finished with some respectable results. Good luck to these two next season.

Two of the younger competitors, Felicity Malesa and Phillipa Birch, took part in the Junior Victorian Development squad over the off-season period. This consisted of training with the best young athletes from around the state at various surf locations on regular Sundays. Both girls attended most carnivals and threw themselves into whatever confronted them. Anglesea carnival was one day when they really showed that they were not to be intimidated. In 4 to 6 foot heavy surf, when most of the under 15 girls were withdrawing from races, they lined up and raced. Not only did they race but they both finished near the pointy end of the field. Well done to both girls on a successful season and I hope that you are there and just as keen this coming season.

The season itself consisted of a number of carnivals including a trip to the Manly/Freshwater weekend, the State Titles at Portland and the Australian Titles at Kurrawa. A highlight for me was the consistent fielding of a Taplin relay team at all Victorian carnivals. The Taplin relay is the most prestigious team event that a club can win. It is a great team to be a part of and one that all juniors and up and comers should be striving to be a part of. Point Leo had its greatest success in over a decade in the Taplin relay at the State Titles when the team finished a credible 6th and not far off the pace at all. The team consisted of David Morris (Ski), Haydn Tierney (Ski), Hayden Rydberg (Board), Monty Frankish (Board), Josh Ferguson (Swim) and James Anderson (Swim). Well done boys and lets keep it going into

next season.

Special thanks must go to those who towed the board and ski trailer at some stage throughout the season. It if wasn't for you we would not have been able to see David and Haydn in the aerobatic shows. Thanks to all the competitors who came to training and helped field a respectable Board and Ski team at the various carnivals. See you all again next season.

David Morris, Haydn Tierney, Hayden Rydberg, Monty Frankish, Josh Ferguson and James Anderson – Taplin Relay Team



Hayden Rydberg Board and Ski Captain

Swim Team Report

Another year has passed and the Point Leo Swim team has made some huge steps towards re-establishing itself as one of the power clubs in Victoria. In the past the club has relied heavily on the high class performances of a few senior swimmers, however this year we have seen the emergence of a new breed of Point Leo competitors who, with some hard work and support from the club, could see the familiar orange cap dominating the swim section podiums in years to come!

The development of junior swimmers such as Felicity Malesa, Phillipa Birch, Kate Sunderland (whose third place in the junior surf race in her fist senior carnival after leading the field around the cans was a highlight of the season), Matt Tardif and Matt Rawlings (whose "I Spy" abilities on the LONG drive to Portland kept us all entertained) was impressive; they are a major asset to the club. In the U/19 section Tom Denehy was a revelation; in his regular attendances and top 3 performances in his swims at the carnivals and open water competitions he displayed enormous talent and a competitiveness which will no doubt see him a regular member of the senior Taplin team next season.

In the senior section Point Leo again had a great season. For yet another year the efforts and leadership of the regulars – Hayden Rydberg, Haydn Tierney, Big James Anderson, and Dave 'Fez' Morris – were outstanding. Some of the highlights from these boys included Haydn Tierney's consistently excellent performances for which he received the The Age newspaper's Swim Series Champion Award for 2005/6. Also, the victory of James Anderson at the State Titles at Portland in the Belt Race was a real highlight of the season. The performance of the men's team in the Taplin race at the State Titles was also very impressive, with the huge swim by new recruit Josh Ferguson pivotal to the team's success.

The club is already planning for next season, and some excellent ideas have been discussed in relation to supporting and encouraging our junior swimmers to make sure they are working hard in the pool during the off season. The improvement of surf skills will also be very important for the younger swimmers, and these can only be improved by bodysurfing in the warmer months. I hope everyone has enjoyed the season as much as I have.

Morgan Lacey Swim Captain



Team BBQ - Australian Titles

President's Trophies

Two President's Trophies are presented annually, one Junior and one Senior. They are the highest awards that the Club can bestow on one of its members. The Trophies are awarded on the basis of the acceptance of the duties of a member and the provision of leadership in the Club and Life Saving Victoria activities, competitive performance, fostering of team spirit and personal conduct and demeanor.

These awards will be made at Presentation Night following the annual meeting.

President's Trophy – Junior

This year's President's Trophy – Junior, is presented to Madeline Nunan. Maddy has made a significant contribution to the club this year. She was a member of the Under 19 R&R Team, which competed strongly through the season and claimed silver at this year's National Titles. As a member of the Competition Team she strongly supported other competitors. Maddy supported the training of our new lifesavers in particular by taking on the role of Head Chef at the bronze camp. From my point of view her most important contribution is the role she plays with the younger or transition members of the club. She's always around and is a great motivator. Ask any 14 to 17 year olds around the club and you'll hear positive accolades for Maddy.

President's Trophy - Senior

The 2006 trophy goes to John Horwood. It's hard to know where to start when talking about the contribution John makes to the club. As Team Manager he is tireless in his efforts to encourage, motivate, support, organize, accommodate and reward our competitors. His efforts are reflected in the team, or more accurately, the club spirit that exists at all carnivals, both on and off the beach. John's activities are not restricted to competition. John has been the back bone of the Boxing Day Swim and strongly supports all activities at the club, both in helping set up and the clean up afterwards. He is always available to open up for school groups and as an emergency contact for city dwellers. He also takes a very keen interest in the development of the younger members as lifesavers, competitors and club members. As you all know John is a go between, a mentor, a motivator and in all respects an outstanding member of the club and a worthy recipient of the President's Trophy.

Dick Catterick Trophy

This annual award is presented in memory of the late Dick Catterick who was the clubhouse supervisor at Willards (the old clubhouse). The award recognizes the Club member who has made an outstanding all round contribution during the season. The award this year goes to Ryan Kwijas. This season Ryan took on the roll of Gear Steward and head trainer for the Beach Team. All the gear was restored to good order prior to gear inspection and maintained throughout the season. This season State Centre required ATV certification for anyone driving a club vehicle on the beach so Ryan undertook the appropriate training and has assessed everyone wanting to drive the Gator. Anyone at the beach on a Sunday will have seen the beach team set out for training under Ryan's watchful eye, and then we watched the team follow Ryan back. He fitted the shade cloth to provide shelter for the Nipper BBQ and undertook general maintenance around the club. In amongst all this he found time to win Gold in the 2km beach run at the State Titles. Unfortunately Ryan was unable to attend the Nationals due to work commitments.

Richard Ellis President

Awards

Patroller of Year James Keeran Most Valuable – Patrol 1 Neil Mills

Most Valuable – Patrol 2Natalie JohnstoneMost Valuable – Patrol 3Richard EllisMost Valuable – Patrol 4Emily KeeranMost Valuable – Patrol 5David Gearing

Most Valuable – Patrol 6 Edwina Stawell, Ellise Williams

Most Valuable – Patrol 7Harriet GibbMost Valuable – Patrol 8Tom EllisVice Captain's AwardTom Keeran

Club Captain's Award Gus Troup, Nat Johnstone

Competition Awards

Board and Ski Section

Swim Section

Beach Section

R&R Coach's Award

R&R Encouragement Award

Dayid Morris

Dayna Laurence

Ryan Kwijas

Madeline Nunan

U19 team

Rowing None Boat Crew None

Point Leo SLSC Senior Club Champions

Open David Morris Morgan Lacey
U21 Luke Treadwell Natalie Johnstone
U19 None Dayna Laurence

U17 Tom Aliotti Amelia Hughes, Amelia Clifford

U15 Matt Rawlings Felicity Malesa

Masters Gary Tierney None

Point Leo SLSC Junior Club Champions

U8Zac VinesJemma AllsopU9Fraser NottJess MourneyU10Charlie AtkinsAbby LethleanU11Jeremy GleesonCatie Callander

U12 Zachary Richter Julia Bergin, Anita Strauks

U13 Hayden Forrest Teisha King

U14 Jordan Hooper Melissa Bird, Amber King

Junior and Senior Combined Club Championship Competition

U11 Tube Race Hudson Keppell, James Anderson Catie Callander, Felicity Malesa
U12 Swim Relay Zachary Richter, David Morris Anita Strauks, Natalie Johnstone
U13 Board Rescue Hayden Forrest, Tom Aliotti Bella Hartley, Felicity Malesa
U14 Beach Relay Charlie Keeran, Jordan Hooper, Amber King, Madeleine Ulbrick

Tom Keeran, Nathan Redfern Natalie Johnstone, Amelia Clifford

Junior of the Year

Charlie Keeran Amber King

Minutes of Previous Meeting

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE POINT LEO SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB INC. HELD AT THE POINT LEO CLUBHOUSE ON - July $23^{\rm rd}$ 2005 at 4pm

1. Welcome:

Richard Ellis welcomed members and guests to Point Leo for the AGM.

1.1 Attendance and apologies

Attendees

James Keeran, Molly Keeran, Charlie Keeran, Will Keeran, Peter Whillans, Janis House, Peter Taylor, Shirley Taylor, Kim Williams, Zac Richter, Simone Williams, Max Jeffrey, Alf Treadwell, Chris Fennell, Ron Murray, Anne Treadwell, Peter Gibson, Steve Roadnight, Miranda Roadnight, Jill McKellar, Roger Sowerby, Lorraine Sowerby, Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite, Andrew Gibson, Ben Nunan, Josh Ferguson, Dave Morris, Ryan Kwijas, Natalie Johnstone, Hayden Rydberg, Mark Tierney, Madeline Nunan, Dayna Laurence, James Anderson, Jenny Ellis, Julia Treadwell, Adam Woods, Sue Whillans, Chris Murray, Gary Tierney, Louise Tierney, Alastair Buxton, Rod Keppell, Alison Keppell, Luke Treadwell, Simone Garner, Jack Garner.

Apologies

Eddie Kidd, John Horwood, John Williams, Jan Williams, Mim Smallman, Tyson Smallman, Greg North, Jennyann Goodman, Khali Williams

- Confirmation of the minutes of the 2003-2004 AGM Moved - Gary Tierney Seconded – Max Jeffrey
- Business arising from the previous meeting. Nil.
- Adoption of the Annual Report.
 All reports adopted as read.
 Moved Hayden Rydberg
 Seconded James Anderson
- Adoption of the Financial Statements for the year ended 30 April 2005

Moved – Gary Tierney Seconded – James Anderson

6. Presentation Of Awards:

Nipper of the Year - Kate Sunderlund, Angus Forrest Senior President's Trophy - Thomas Mollenkopf Junior President's Trophy - Dayna Laurence Dick Catterick Award - Alastair Buxton

7. Presentation by SLSV - No representative from SLSV.

8. Election of Office Bearers.

President	Richard Ellis	Social Secretary	
Secretary	Janis House	Swim Captain	Morgan Lacey
Treasurer	Kim Willams	Boat Captain	David Higginbotham
Registrar		IRB Captain	James Keeran
Club Captain	Simone Williams	Senior Vice President	
Vice-Captain	Andrew Gibson	Vice President	Natalie Johnstone
Chief Instructor		Vice President	Ben Nunan
JAB Co-Ordinator	Alison Keppell	Vice President	Rod Smallman
Team Manager	John Horwood	Vice President	Michelle Royal – Hebblewhite
Cadet Coordinator	Khali Williams	Vice President	Rod Keppell (2 nd year)
Board & Ski Captain	Hayden Rydberg	Vice President	Roger Sowerby (2 nd year)
Gear Steward	Ryan Kwijas	Vice President	Peter Whillans (2 nd year)
Radio Officer	James Keeran	Vice President	Peter Taylor (2 nd year)
House Administrator		Vice President	Chris Fennell (2 nd year)

Life Membership:
 Peter Whillans
 Moved - Gary Tierney
 Seconded - Rod Smallman.

10. General Business:

10.1 Affiliation with SLSV

That Point Leo SLSC Inc. seeks affiliation for the 2005/2006 season with Surf Life Saving Victoria. Further that the articles, constitution, by-laws, regulations and resolutions together with the awards and equipment of Surf Life Saving Australia Limited and/or affiliated state/territory centres and/or affiliated branches be accepted without reservation.

Moved – Andrew Gibson Seconded – Adam Woods All voted

10.2 Membership Fees

Motion: That in accordance with Rule 4 of the constitutions that no membership fees should increase for season 2005 / 2006.

Meeting closed at 4.55pm and was followed by refreshments.

By order of the committee

Janis C House Hon Secretary

Patrol Hours 2005/2006

James Keeran	107	Maddie Greene	23	Mayumi Knight	11
Tom Keeran	72.5	Alex Mantell	22.5	Hamilton Mack	11
Andrew Gibson	60.5	Simone Williams	22.5	Nick Veliades	11
Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite	58.5	Deanna Spinks	22	Matt Bunting-Frame	10.5
Richard Ellis	56	Rose Anderson	22	Kathryn Foley	10.5
Gus Troup	52.5	Alex De Greenlaw	21.5	Linden Parkes	10.5
Tom Ellis	52.5	Haydn Tierney	21	Tom Cooper	10
Charlotte Sowerby	50	Khali Williams	19.5	Sarah Gearing	9.5
Emily Keeran	47	Callum Mackay	19.5	Ryan Kwijas	8
Ellise Williams	43.5	Cate Kalnins	19	Jess Sunderland	8
David Gearing	41.5	Erica Tonkin	19	Anthony Edwards	8
Siobhan Marks	40.75	Tara Darcy-Evans	18.25	Luke Edwards	8
Edwina Stawell	40.5	Natalie Johnstone	18	Emma Lewis	8
Clayton Mcdonald	39.5	James Clyne	18	Johanna Morgan	8
Campbell Roth	38	Gemma McEgan	18	Amir Tatai	8
Mark Tierney	38	Tom Denehy	17	Matt Tardif	8
Dayna Lawrence	38	Josh Ferguson	17	Sandra Chaban	7.5
Harriet Gibb	38	Monty Frankish	17	Charles Coleman	7.5
Tom Aliotti	37	Maddy Nunan	17	Ben Coombs	7.5
Jenna Campbell	36.5	Felicity Ford	16.75	Adam Woods	7.5
Grace Wilkins	36.5	James Anderson	16	Emil Breidahl	7
Neil Mills	36	Hayden Rydberg	16	Hugh Gower	7
Morgan Jones	36	Barney Frankish	16	Ed Keating	7
Simone Garner	34	Morgan Lacey	15.5	Lucy Mollenkopf	7
Jack Garner	33	Amy Dewhurst	15	Tom Neal	6.5
Gary Hartley	31.75	Warwick Jones	15	Emily Hough	6
Jessie Lewis	31.5	Julia Treadwell	14.5	Tom Howell	6
Hayley Marks	30.5	Kate Chipperfield	14	David Morris	6
James Forrest	30.5	Louise Keeran	14	Dave Russell	6
Miranda Roadnight	30.5	Jess Bird	14	Matilda Tonkin	6
Felicity Malesa	30	Eliza Bramwell	13	James Young	6
Jarryd Williams	29.5	Blake Edwards	13	Emma Goetz	5
Luke Treadwell	29	Charlotte Malon	13	Louise Hine	5
MICHAEL NUNAN	27.5	Kate Sunderland	13	Asha Niall	5
Euan Ellis	27.5	Phillipa Birch	12.3	Milly Hughes	4
Michael Treadwell	26.25	Julia Sowerby	12	Max Mollenkopf	4
Ben Nunan	25	Nick Inge	12	Jessie Garner	4
Camilla Humphries	25	Charlie Keeran	12	Janis Caddie House	4
Alex Fish	24.5	Tom Mollenkopf	12	Amber King	4
Scott Roadnight	24.5	Andrew Morris	12	Georgia Leach	4
Malcolm Marcus	23.25	Matt Rawlings	12	Maddy Ulbrick	4
Katie Simpson	23	Nathan Redfern	11.5	Lucy Davenport	3.5

Life Saving Awards

Peter Gearing

Advanced Resuscitation Certificate Bronze Medallion

Thomas Ellis Catherine Kalnins Harriet Gibb **Edward Keating** Natalie Johnstone Jessica Lewis Ryan Kwijas Callum Mackay Dayna Laurence Johanna Morgan Sarah Matters Thomas Neal Angus Troup Linden Parkes **Assessor IRB Drivers** Nathan Redfern James Keeran Scott Roadnight

Basic Resuscitation Certificate
Charlee Bickers
Mathew Tardif
Linnea Burdon-Smith
Catie Callander
Matilda Tonkin
Joshua Dueringe
Georgia Fish
Grace Wilkins

Jeremy Gleeson Certificate II in Public Safety (Aquatic Rescue)

James Young

Edward Greene Marc Aliotti Tom Aliotti Cody James William Keeran Harry Amiridis Hudson Keppell James Anderson Sarah Lillycrapp Rose Anderson Adam Lipszyc **Andrew Barnes** Lachlan McGenniss William Bernard Tessa Moncrieff Stephanie Birch Katelyn Morgan Tamara Brawn Callum Nott Emil Breidahl Bianca Roadknight Jenna Campbell Ellie Russo Sandra Chaban Alexandra Tulloch Kate Chipperfield Hilary Van Leeuwen Amelia Clifford Sophie Welsh **Thomas Cooper**

Harrison Young Holly Curtis **Bronze Medallion** Tara DArcy-Evans Harry Amiridis Alex de Greenlaw William Bernard Amy Dewhurst Emil Breidahl Carla Di Pasquale Jenna Campbell Anthony Edwards Sandra Chaban Luke Edwards Amy Dewhurst Euan Ellis Richard Ellis Carla Di Pasquale Anthony Edwards Thomas Ellis Luke Edwards Joshua Ferguson Alexandra Fish Alexandra Fish Kathryn Foley Kathryn Foley Felicity Ford Charles Gamboni Madeline Greene Andrew Forrest **Hugh Grover** James Forrest **Emily Hough** Barnaby Frankish **Thomas Howell** Monty Frankish Kate Hutchison Charles Gamboni Nicholas Inge Jack Garner Morgan Jones Simone Garner

Certificate II in Public Safety (Aquatic Rescue) Certificate II in Public Safety (Aquatic Rescue)

Adam Gawn Scott Roadnight **David Gearing** Campbell Roth Harriet Gibb Hedley Roth

Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite Andrew Gibson John Goetz David Russell Madeline Greene Chad Rutter Hayden Rydberg **Hugh Grover Gary Hartley** Katharine Simpson Grace Slonim Louise Hine **Emily Hough** Charlotte Sowerby Julia Sowerby **Thomas Howell** Deanna Spinks Amelia Hughes Edwina Stawell Kate Hutchison Timothy Johnson Jessica Sunderland Mathew Tardif Natalie Johnstone Morgan Jones Phillip Tardif Gary Tierney Catherine Kalnins **Edward Keating** Haydn Tierney Mark Tierney **Emily Keeran** James Keeran Erica Tonkin Louise Keeran Matilda Tonkin Erica Trahar Ian Knight Mayumi Knight Julia Treadwell Luke Treadwell Ryan Kwijas

Michael Treadwell Dayna Laurence Angus Troup Georgia Leach Jessica Lewis Nick Veliades Hamilton Mack **Grace Wilkins** Callum Mackay Ellise Williams Jarryd Williams Alexandra Mantell Khali Williams Siobhan Marks Sarah Matters Kim Williams Simone Williams Nicole McCracken James Young Clayton McDonald

Defibrillator Certificate Simon Mezger

Richard Ellis Neil Mills Andrew Gibson Lucinda Mollenkopf Max Mollenkopf James Keeran Max Mollenkopf Johanna Morgan

Adam Morris Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite

Luke Treadwell **Andrew Morris** Michael Treadwell **David Morris** Ronald Murray **IRB Crew Certificate** Tarena Murray James Anderson

David Neal Euan Ellis Thomas Neal **David Gearing** David Niall Harriet Gibb Benjamin Nunan Andrew Gibson Madeline Nunan Gary Hartley Janis House Shaun Page Linden Parkes Natalie Johnstone Nathan Redfern **Emily Keeran** Bree Ridgeway James Keeran

IRB Crew Certificate

Louise Keeran Mayumi Knight Ryan Kwijas Dayna Laurence Alexandra Mantell Clayton McDonald Max Mollenkopf Thomas Mollenkopf **Andrew Morris David Morris** Benjamin Nunan

Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite

David Russell Garry Rydberg Katharine Simpson Charlotte Sowerby Julia Sowerby Haydn Tierney Mark Tierney Luke Treadwell Michael Treadwell Angus Troup Nick Veliades Ellise Williams Khali Williams Simone Williams

Marine Safety Certificate

Natalie Johnstone Ryan Kwijas David Russell Katharine Simpson

Luke Treadwell Michael Treadwell Run-Swim-Run Bonnie Aliotti Jemma Allsopp Thomas Allsopp Annabelle Atkins Harry Atkins

Gabriella Beaumont

Julia Bergin Robbie Bergin Billee Bickers Charlee Bickers Alexandra Birch Isabelle Blair-Holt James Blair-Holt Kirra Bourke Kate Brooks **Thomas Brooks** Linnea Burdon-Smith William Burdon-Smith

Asher Burstin Catie Callander Run-Swim-Run

Kirsten Callander Stuart Callander Anastatia Cannon Isabella Carson Jacob Cheremnov Andrew Coffey Max Coleman George Colman Isobel Colman Sarah Cousins Ella Crothers

Lily Curtis Cameron Davey Christopher Davey Jack Dewhurst Joshua Doherty Joshua Dueringe Ben Ebbage Phoebe Ebbage Lachlan Edwards Rebecca Fancke Annalise Feller Sophie Feller Charlotte Fink Georgia Fish Isabelle Forbes Isabella Ford Hayden Forrest

Grace Fox **Duncan Fraser-Smith** Nicholas Freeman Peter Gearing Catherine Gillies **Charles Gillies** Louis Gillies Jeremy Gleeson Sylvie Goetz Ariel Golvan

Emma Fox

Daniel Gouthro-Dowling

Caleb Gray **Edward Greene** Emma Gust Tom Hamilton Isabella Hartley Lily Hartley Madison Harvey Thomas Hemphill Alexandra Herbert Conor Herbert Oliver Hicks Phoebe Hill Ashleigh Holckner Isabella Holckner

Run-Swim-Run Claudia Riseborough Stefanie Holland Bianca Roadknight Rachael Hooper Victoria Roadnight Samuel Hooper Lachlan Robinson Savanna Hopkinson Amelia Robison Zachary Hopkinson Hannah Robison Patrick Hough Ben Ronec Ehren Hudson **Brittany Ronec** Quentin Roth Tashi Jones Molly Keeran Kaitlin Russell Rosie Keeran Ellie Russo William Keeran Gordon Ryan Hudson Keppell Callum Searle Felicity Searle Olivia Keppell Teisha King Matilda Shannon James Leigh Jackson Sloggett Samantha Leigh Charlton Smith Fergus Smith Abby Lethlean Harrison Smith Hannah Lethlean James Lillycrapp Joshua Smith **Emily Starr** Sarah Lillycrapp Heidi Starr Adam Lipszyc Joshua Starr Romy Lipszyc **Brigitte Macdonald** Anita Strauks Benjamin Thiele Lachlan Macdonald Darcy Malesa Jonathon Thiele Hillary Mansour Isabella Thornton Oliver McFarlane Florence Townshend Alexandra Tulloch Thomas McFarlane

Freya Tulloch Lachlan McGenniss Troy McGill Hilary Van Leeuwen Sarah McGregor Georgia Vines Bailey McLellan Zach Vines Matilda McLellan Ellie Wale Mikev McLellan Amelia Walker Jack Walker Max Mezger Tessa Moncrieff **Anna Waters** Katelyn Morgan Lucy Welsh Rhiannon Morgan Sophie Welsh **Brittany Morgenthaler** Jessica Wigan Elonie Morris **Darcy Wilmott** Jessica Mourney David Wilson Sam Mourney Hayden Winstanley Dylan Neal James Wiseman

Callum Nott Silver Medallion IRB Driver

Laetitia Wiseman

Harrison Young

William Young

Fraser Nott Monty Frankish
Joshua Orloff Charlotte Sowerby
Harriet Osborn Luke Treadwell

Charlotte Noall

William Noall

Andrew Nott

Aleksandar Petrovic Surf Awareness One

Louis Raymond Harry Atkins
Zachary Richter Isabelle Blair-Holt

Surf Awareness One

Kate Brooks

Charlotte Fink

William Burdon-Smith Jacob Cheremnov Isobel Colman Sam Danks Joshua Doherty Annalise Feller

Duncan Fraser-Smith Nicholas Freeman Thomas Hemphill Alexandra Herbert Savanna Hopkinson

Rosie Keeran Samantha Leigh Romy Lipszyc Brigitte Macdonald Bailey McLellan Max Mezger Rhiannon Morgan Sam Mourney William Noall

Callum Searle
Fergus Smith
Joshua Smith
Heidi Starr
Jonathon Thiele
Isabella Thornton
Zach Vines

Amelia Walker

Anna Waters

Andrew Nott

Brittany Ronec

James Wiseman
Surf Awareness Two
Billee Bickers

James Blair-Holt
Stuart Callander
Max Coleman
Matthew Dueringe
Bridgette Dunn
Phoebe Ebbage
Annabelle Elstoft
Rebecca Fancke

Grace Fox Ruby-Rose Gibson-Haywood

Louis Gillies Sylvie Goetz

Isabelle Forbes

Emma Fox

Daniel Gouthro-Dowling

Caleb Gray Oliver Hicks **Surf Awareness Two**

Isabella Holckner Ainslie Holland Molly Keeran Olivia Keppell James Lillycrapp Oliver McFarlane Troy McGill Mikey McLellan

Brittany Morgenthaler
Jessica Mourney
Fraser Nott
Joshua Orloff
Harriet Osborn
Aleksandar Petrovic

Jack Riseley
Lachlan Robinson
Hannah Robison
Ben Ronec
Kaitlin Russell
Felicity Searle
Matilda Shannon
Emily Starr
Benjamin Thiele
Ellie Wale

Lucy Welsh
Darcy Wilmott
David Wilson
Life Saving Star
Melissa Bird
Eliza Bramwell
Hamish Brown
Lucy Colman
Benjamin Coombs
Michael Cooper
Georgia Coy

Lucy Davenport
Lucy Dewhurst
Blake Edwards
Max Gawn
Sarah Gearing
David Holland
Jordan Hooper
Clare Hudson
Angus Jack
Warwick Jones
Charlie Keeran
Amber King
Kimberley Lipszy

Kimberley Lipszyc Charlotte Malon Asha Niall Sam Powell Natassia Smith Matthew Strauks Life Saving StarSurf Safety TwoAlice SweeneyElla Gibson-HaywoodMadeleine UlbrickCatherine GilliesSurf Safety OneJeremy Gleeson

Charlie Atkins

Gabriella Beaumont

Robbie Bergin

Jeremy Gleesor

Monika Harris

James Hicks

Zachary Hopkin

Robbie Bergin

Lucinda Blackshaw

Kirra Bourke

Thomas Brooks

George Colman

Sarah Cousins

Ella Crothers

Cachary Hopkinson

Charlotte Inge

Cody James

Tashi Jones

Hudson Keppell

Sarah Lillycrapp

Hillary Mansour

Lily Curtis

Edward Elliott

Sophie Feller

Joshua Fink

Isabella Ford

Lachlan McGenniss

Tessa Moncrieff

Katelyn Morgan

Callum Nott

Bianca Roadknight

Olivia Freeman

Ariel Golvan Gordon Ryan Emma Gust Hilary Van Leeuwen

Quentin Roth

Madison Harvey
Conor Herbert
Samuel Hooper
Douglas Kirwan
Androwy Leigh

Andrew Leigh
Julia Bergin
Charlee Bickers
Abby Lethlean
Linnea Burdon-Smith

Anthony Lotric Asher Burstin
Lachlan Macdonald Kirsten Callander
Benjamin Machlin Andrew Coffey
James Malon Cameron Davey
Sarah McGregor Ben Ebbage
Korina McKenzie Tom Hamilton

Korina McKenzie Tom Hamilton
Elonie Morris Lily Hartley
Mia Pinto Ashleigh Holckner

Victoria Roadnight

Amelia Robison

Lucy Rosenblum

Charlton Smith

Charlotte Townshend

Stefanie Holland

Patrick Hough

Ehren Hudson

William Keeran

Adam Lipszyc

Freya Tulloch
Georgia Vines
Matilda McLellan
Jack Walker
Dylan Neal
Ella Walter
Louis Raymond
Laetitia Wiseman
Zachary Richter
Surf Safety Two
Claudia Riseborough

Catie Callander Emily Riseley
Isabella Carson Jackson Sloggett
Morgan Coventry Harrison Smith
Jack Dewhurst Joshua Starr
Joshua Dueringe Anita Strauks

Lachlan Edwards Florence Townshend
Peter Gearing Alexandra Tulloch

Surf Smart OneSurf Smart TwoJessica WiganDarcy MalesaHayden WinstanleyCharlotte NoallWilliam YoungEllie RussoSurf Smart TwoTraining Officer Advanced Resuscitation

Bonnie Aliotti Khali Williams
Annabelle Atkins Simone Williams

Alexandra Birch Training Officer Bronze Medallion

Anastatia Cannon Rose Anderson **Christopher Davey** Euan Ellis Georgia Fish Monty Frankish Hayden Forrest Simone Garner **Charles Gillies** James Keeran **Edward Greene** Dayna Laurence Max Mollenkopf Isabella Hartley Phoebe Hill Madeline Nunan Katharine Simpson Rachael Hooper Ellise Williams Teisha King Hannah Lethlean

Junior State Title Results

Under 9	Event	Place	Under 10 Teams	Boys Surf Teams	2nd
Fraser Nott	Beach Sprint	1st		Boys Wade Relay	3rd
	Beach Flags	3rd	Under 11		
	Board Race	4th	Hudson Keppell	Surf Race	3rd
Mike McLellan	Wade Race	3rd		Iron Nipper	4th
Olivia Keppell	Iron Nipper	1st	Jeremy Gleeson	Beach Flags	2nd
	Board Race	2nd		Beach Sprint	6th
	Wade Race	5th	Callum Nott	Beach Sprint	1st
Jess Mourney	Beach Sprint	1st		Beach Flags	6th
	Beach Flags	5th	Team Events	Boys Beach Relay	1st
	Wade Race	1st		Boys Wade Relay	1st
Lucy Welsh	Board Race	4th		Boys Surf Teams	2nd
	Beach Sprint	5th		Boys Aqua Cameron	5th
Team Events	Girls Wade Relay	2nd		Girls Surf Teams	6th
	Boys Wade Relay	2nd	Under12		
	Boys Beach Relay	4th	Anita Strauks	Iron Nipper	5th
Under 10				Surf Race	6th
Sam Hooper	Beach Flags	2nd	Team Events	Girls Surf Teams	2nd
	Beach Sprint	2nd		Girls Aqua Cameron	4th
Charlie Atkins	Iron Nipper	3rd		Girls Board Relay	5th
	Surf Race	6th		Girls Beach Relay	5th
Bella Ford	Board Race	1st		Boys Board Rescue	3rd
Abby Lethlean	Iron Nipper	6th		Boys Wade Relay	3rd
	Surf Race	5th		Boys Surf Teams	4th
	Wade Race	6th		Boys Beach Relay	6th
Team Events	Girls Wade Relay	5th	Under 13		
	Girls Board Relay	4th	Hayden Forrest	Board Race	4th
	Girls Surf Teams	1st	Bella Hartley	Board Race	5th
	Girls Aqua Cameron	2nd		Iron Nipper	6th
	Boys Beach Relay	2nd			

Under 13 (cont)			Under 14		
Teisha King	Beach Flags	1st	Charlie Keeran	Beach Flags	2nd
	Beach Sprint	2nd	Jordan Hooper	Beach Sprint	5th
Rachel Hooper	Beach Flags	4th	Amber King	Beach Flags	1 st
	Beach Sprint	4th		Beach Sprint	2nd
Ellie Russo	Beach Flags	6th	Madeleine Ulbrick	Beach Sprint	3 rd
Team Events	Girls Beach Relay	1st		Beach Flags	4 th
	Girls Board Relay	2 nd ,6th	Team Events	Girls Beach Relay	1 st
	Girls Board Rescue	2nd		Girls Wade Relay	3 rd
	Girls Belt and Reel	4th		Girls Surf Teams	6 th
				Boys Surf Teams	5 th
				Boys Wade Relay	3rd

Senior State and National Title Results

National Titles		
Under 19 5 Person R & R	Silver	Madeline Nunan, Dayna Laurence, Simone Garner, Lucy
		Mollenkopf, Rose Anderson
Open Women 5 Person R & R	Finalist	Mayumi Knight, Morgan Lacey, Katie Simpson, Simone Wil
		Khali Williams

		Mollenkopt, Rose Anderson
Open Women 5 Person R & R	Finalist	Mayumi Knight, Morgan Lacey, Katie Simpson, Simone Williams, Khali Williams
State Titles		
Open Men's Belt Race	Gold	James Anderson
Open Men's 2km Run	Gold	Ryan Kwijas
Under 17 5 Person R & R	Silver	Georgia Leach, Tom Denehy, Jess Sunderland, Amelia Hughes, Amelia Hughes
Under 19 5 Person R & R	Silver	Madeline Nunan, Dayna Laurence, Simone Garner, Lucy Mollenkopf, Rose Anderson
Open Mixed 5 Person R & R	Silver	Mayumi Knight, Morgan Lacey, Katie Simpson, Simone Williams, Khali Williams
Open Women 5 Person R & R	Silver	Madeline Nunan, Dayna Laurence, Simone Garner, Lucy Mollenkopf, Rose Anderson
Under 17 Beach Sprint	Silver	Tom Aliotti
Under 15 Beach Sprint	Silver	Matt Tardif
Open Women 5 Person R & R	Bronze	Mayumi Knight, Morgan Lacey, Katie Simpson, Simone Williams, Khali Williams
Under 15 Women's Surf Race	Bronze	Kate Sunderland
Under 19 Women's Surf Team	Bronze	Rose Anderson, Simone Garner, Dayna Laurence, Kate Sunderland
Under 17 Men's Beach Flags	Bronze	Tom Aliotti
Under 19 Men's Beach Flags	Bronze	Andrew Morris
Under 17 Men's Beach Relay	Bronze	Tom Aliotti, Matt Tardif, Jack Garner, Nathan Redfern
Under 19 Men's Beach Relay	Bronze	Tom Aliotti, Andrew Morris, Jack Garner, Nathan Redfern
Victorian Masters		
55+ years Men's Surf Race	Gold	Gary Tierney
150+ years Men's Surf Team	Gold	Andrew Gibson, Gary Tierney, David Russell
50+ years Men's Tube Race	Silver	Andrew Gibson
55+ years Men's Tube Race	Silver	Gary Tierney
35+ years Men's Surf Team	Silver	David Russell, Gary Tierney
50+ years Men's Surf Race	Bronze	Garry Rydborg
50+ years Men's Tube Race	Bronze	Garry Rydberg

Point Leo Swim Classic Results

Age	Male	Female
19-29	Sam Sheppard	Naantali Marshall
<=18	Tom Denehy	Samantha Cain
30-39	Tom Rickards	Kelli Van De Water
40-44	Colin Davis	Dorothy Borg
45-49	Francis Christian	Karen Maidment-Wood
50-54	Greg North	Maree Tuff
55-59	Colin Shugg	Julie Cornwell
>60	Bruce Allender	Helena Morris

John Marshall Memorial Surf Race

1st	Sam Sheppard	Naantali Marshall
2nd	Scott Prosser	Samantha Cain
3rd	Jack Hansen	Ebony Ebenwaldner

The Point Leo Surf Life Saving Club appreciates the support of the following:



PT LEO FORESHORE

MELBOURNE SPORTS AND AQUATIC CENTRE



James Keeran









Membership List

Active (15-18 yrs) James Anderson Hedley Roth Morgan Jones Rose Anderson Catherine Birch Michelle Royal-Hebblewhite Amy Keeran Alexander Ashcroft Tamara Brawn Hayden Rydberg Thomas Keeran Stephanie Birch Mathew Bunting-frame Katharine Simpson Felicity Malesa Jessica Bird Sandra Chaban Charlotte Sowerby Thomas Neal Jenna Campbell Kate Chipperfield Julia Sowerby Michael Nunan Amelia Clifford James Clyne Caroline Stawell Matt Rawlings Holly Curtis William Stawell Scott Roadnight Melissa Cooper Caroline Roth Lauren Davenport Tara DArcy-Evans Amir Tatai Thomas Denehy Elisabeth Davenport Haydn Tierney Kane Rowley Gus Royal-Hebblewhite Amy Dewhurst Alex de Greenlaw Mark Tierney Chantelle Rutter Luke Edwards Carla Di Pasquale Matthew Tilleard Thomas Ellis Anthony Edwards Erica Trahar Emma Schulz Euan Ellis Christopher Elmslie Julia Treadwell Grace Slonim Stephanie Ferguson Richard Ellis Luke Treadwell Alfie Small Kathryn Foley Joshua Ferguson Michael Treadwell Jessica Sunderland James Forrest Felicity Ford Nick Veliades Kate Sunderland Barnaby Frankish Monty Frankish Khali Williams Mathew Tardif Simone Garner Simone Williams Charles Gamboni Matilda Tonkin Jack Garner Harriet Gibb Adam Woods Christopher Tuck Andrew Gibson Philippa Van Leeuwen Adam Gawn **Cadet Members Emily Hough** John Goetz Holly Adams Tiana Wetzel Camilla Humphries Adriana Griffiths Tom Aliotti Reece Wheldale Catherine Kalnins **Gary Hartley** Sarah Banks **Grace Wilkins Edward Keating** Daniel Heggie William Bernard Jarryd Williams **Emily Keeran** Louise Hine Philippa Birch Kimberlev Williams Felicity Keeran Janis House Kimberley Boyce Nicholas Williams Dayna Laurence Kate Hutchison Eliza Bramwell Tanya Williams Georgia Leach Natalie Johnstone Emil Breidahl Dan Wise Jessica Lewis James Keeran Hamish Brown James Young Hamilton Mack Louise Keeran Josh Buchanan Life Member Callum Mackay Riley Clifford Andrew Barnes Mayumi Knight Charlotte Coleman Nicholas Malon Ryan Kwijas Murray Cahill Megan Mantell Morgan Lacey **Thomas Cooper** Michael Caraher Sarah Matters Alexandra Mantell Jackson Curtis Dick Fllis Lucinda Mollenkopf Melissa Druvins Malcolm Marcus Peter Ford Johanna Morgan Hayley Marks Alexandra Fish John Forsyth Adam Morris Siobhan Marks Amy Fleetwood Brian Horwood Angus Forrest Madeline Nunan Crystal Mathers John Horwood Linden Parkes Nicole McCracken Melanie Gleeson Geoffrey James Nathan Redfern Emma Goetz Eddie Kidd Gemma McEgan Bree Ridgeway Simon Mezger Nicholas Green Clayton McDonald Douglas Roth Neil Mills Madeline Greene Garry McKellar **Chad Rutter** Max Mollenkopf **Hugh Grover** Jill McKellar Tristan Skitt Thomas Mollenkopf Adrienne Harris Stephen Morgenthaler Deanna Spinks Tracey Morgenthaler Matthew-Luke Hodder Ronald Murray Andrew Morris Edwina Stawell Julian Holland Gary Randall Erica Tonkin Anthony Morris Rebekah Hooper **Donald Roberts David Morris** Angus Troup Thomas Howell Garry Rydberg Ellise Williams Tarena Murray Amelia Hughes Peter Taylor Ashton Woolley Benjamin Nunan Callan Iles **Gary Tierney** Anthony Zdjelarevic Shaun Page Nicholas Inge **Graham Tierney** Active (18yrs &over) Miranda Roadnight Angus Jack **Geoffrey Waters** Peter Whillans Harry Amiridis Campbell Roth Timothy Johnson

Life Member Jill Ferguson **David Neal** Ted Alstergren John Williams John Ferguson **David Niall** Annabelle Atkins Robert Woodhouse Anne Fish Julia O'Shaughnessy Charlie Atkins **Reserve Active** Richard Fish Gabrielle O'Bryan Harry Atkins Andrew Forrest MArdi Ola Gabriella Beaumont Sandra Barnes Blane Paton **Long Service** Fiona Forrest Julia Bergin Geoffrey Frankish Amanda Rethus Robbie Bergin Graeme Jamieson Julia Frankish Brendan Riseley Billee Bickers Ian Knight David Russell Phillipa Frankish Steve Roadnight Charlee Bickers **Associate** Rosalie Frankish Tonya Roberts Alexandra Birch Kim Aliotti Donna Gadsby Jane Roth Melissa Rird Marc Aliotti Katrina Garner John Roth Lucinda Blackshaw Dana Allsopp Peter Garner Mark Royal-Hebblewhite Phoebe Blackshaw Kate Alstergren Rob Gawn **Douglas Rutter** James Blair-Holt Will Alstergren **David Gearing** Vicki Rutter Kirra Bourke Kelvin Anderson Julie Gearing Christine Rydberg Kate Brooks Susanne Anderson Kim Gleeson Dale Smith Thomas Brooks Dean Baker Paul Gleeson Lorraine Sowerby Linnea Burdon-Smith Richard Batchelor Lisa Goetz Roger Sowerby William Burdon-Smith Maree Beauchamp Jane Starr Stephen Grover Asher Burstin Robert Birch **Gregory Hargrave** Michael Starr Isabella Burstin Eleanor Stawell Alan Bounds Simon Hartley Catie Callander Peter Stawell Caroline Brand Louise Hill Kirsten Callander Alison Brooks Murray Hill **Andrew Stout** Stuart Callander Lynne Sunderland Anastatia Cannon Anthony Brooks Chris Holland Leon Burstin Anne Hopkinson Anne Tardif Victoria Cannon Tania Burstin Mark Hopkinson Phillip Tardif Elisa Carson Alastair Buxton Linda Hughes Shirley Taylor Isabella Carson Graeme Campbell Patrick Hughes Louise Tierney Jacob Cheremnov Alf Treadwell Robert Clifford Graham Cannon Maxwell Jeffrey **Chris Carter** Chris Johnstone Anne Treadwell Andrew Coffey Max Coleman Irene Johnstone Charles Tulloch George Colman Kate Colman Ian Jones Jody Tulloch George Colman Kenneth Cousins Lesley Jones Andrew Van Leeuwen Isobel Colman Kim Cousins Alison Keppell Libby Van Leeuwen Lucy Colman **Grant Crothers** Peter Keppell Lisa Vines Benjamin Coombs Marie-Louise Curtin Rodney Keppell Bruce Walker Michael Cooper Graham Walker Bo Curtis Debbie King Sarah Cousins Lynne Curtis Phillip King Wendy Walker Alexis Coventry Clyde Davenport Judy Leahy Amanda Walton Morgan Coventry Alan Warby Debbie Davenport Georgina Leigh Georgia Coy Clark Davey Peter Leigh **Neil Waters** Ella Crothers Andrew Denehy Deborah Malesa Susan Whillans Lily Curtis Laura Denehy Peter Malesa Janet Williams Sam Danks Linda Denehy Andrea Malon Jennifer Williams Lucy Davenport Chris Dunn John Malon Kim Williams Cameron Davey Penny Dunn Andrew Mansour **David Woodhouse** Christopher Davey Joseph Ebbage **Edward Marks** Amanda Woolley Jack Dewhurst Penne Ebbage Rhonda Marks **Douglas Woolley** Lucy Dewhurst Elizabeth Egan-Hartley Brooke Mollenkopf **Junior Activity Member** Sophie Doherty Jenny Ellis John Morris Bonnie Aliotti Joshua Dueringe Julian Feller Robyn Morris Jemma Allsopp Matthew Dueringe Chris Fennell **Bruce Mourney** Thomas Allsopp Bridgette Dunn Toni Feller Tess Neal Rupert Alstergren Camilla Dunn

Junior Activity Ben Ebbage Phoebe Ebbage Blake Edwards Lachlan Edwards Alexander Elliott **Edward Elliott** Maximiliam Elliott Annabelle Elstoft Rebecca Fancke Annalise Feller Sophie Feller Campbell Ferguson Charlotte Fink Joshua Fink Georgia Fish Isabelle Forbes Isabella Ford Hayden Forrest Emma Fox Grace Fox **Duncan Fraser-Smith** Nicholas Freeman Olivia Freeman Max Gawn Peter Gearing Sarah Gearing Ella Gibson-Haywood Ruby Gibson-Haywood Catherine Gillies Charles Gillies Louis Gillies Jeremy Gleeson Sylvie Goetz Ariel Golvan Daniel Gouthro-Dowling Caleb Grav Jackson Green **Edward Greene** Hilary Grover Emma Gust **Emily Hamilton** Tom Hamilton Adam Harris Monika Harris Isabella Hartley Lily Hartley Madison Harvey Thomas Hemphill Alexandra Herbert Conor Herbert James Hicks

Oliver Hicks

Phoebe Hill

Ashleigh Holckner Isabella Holckner Ainslie Holland David Holland Stefanie Holland Jordan Hooper Rachael Hooper Samuel Hooper Savanna Hopkinson Zachary Hopkinson Patrick Hough Clare Hudson Ehren Hudson Harriet Hughes Sarah Hugo Charlotte Inge Cody James Tashi Jones Warwick Jones Charlie Keeran Molly Keeran Peter Keeran Rosie Keeran William Keeran Hudson Keppell Olivia Keppell Amber King Teisha King Campbell Kirwan Douglas Kirwan Andrew Leigh James Leigh Samantha Leigh Abby Lethlean Hannah Lethlean James Lillycrapp Sarah Lillycrapp Adam Lipszyc Kimberley Lipszyc Romy Lipszyc Anthony Lotric **Brigitte Macdonald** Lachlan Macdonald Benjamin Machlin Darcy Malesa Charlotte Malon James Malon Hillary Mansour Lily McCaffrey Sam McCaffrey

Oliver McFarlane

Troy McGill

Thomas McFarlane

Lachlan McGenniss

Sarah McGregor Korina McKenzie Matilda McLellan Mikey McLellan Max Mezger Tessa Moncrieff Katelyn Morgan Rhiannon Morgan **Brittany Morgenthaler** Elonie Morris Jessica Mourney Dylan Neal Asha Niall Charlotte Noall William Noall Callum Nott Fraser Nott Joshua Orloff Harriet Osborn Aleksandar Petrovic Mia Pinto Sam Powell Louis Raymond Oliver Raymond Zachary Richter Claudia Riseborough Madeline Riseborough **Emily Riseley** Jack Riseley Bianca Roadknight Victoria Roadnight Lachlan Robinson Amelia Robison Hannah Robison Ben Ronec Lucy Rosenblum Quentin Roth Oscar Royal-Hebblewhite Kaitlin Russell Ellie Russo Alexandra Ryan Gordon Ryan Felicity Searle

Matilda Shannon

Jackson Sloggett

Alexander Smith

Charlton Smith

Harrison Smith

Joshua Smith

Emily Starr

Heidi Starr

Joshua Starr

Anita Strauks

Natassia Smith

Matthew Strauks Alice Sweenev Melanie Tardif Benjamin Thiele Charlotte Townshend Florence Townshend Alexandra Tulloch Freya Tulloch William Tulloch Liam Turner Madeleine Ulbrick Hilary Van Leeuwen Georgia Vines Zach Vines Ellie Wale Jack Walker Ella Walter Anna Waters Mary Waters Tessa Weadman Lucy Welsh Sophie Welsh Lily Wickenden Spencer Wickenden Jessica Wigan Georgia Wilkins **Darcy Wilmott** David Wilson Fiona Wilson Carina Winstanley Hayden Winstanley James Wiseman Laetitia Wiseman Harrison Young William Young Isabelle Blair-Holt Joshua Doherty Juniors Bailey McLellan Sam Mourney **Andrew Nott Brittany Ronec** Callum Searle Fergus Smith Jonathon Thiele Isabella Thornton Amelia Walker Claudia Walter